Frontenac Pickleball Club

Annual General Meeting

June 16, 2025 - Centennial Park


In attendance (28) - Sandra Baxter, Alison Beach, John Billing, Suzanne Billing, Stephen Bouchier, Andy Bryson, Les Buchan, Michael Cooke, Maggie Cowtan, Don Crone, Shirley Empringham, Gord Franke, Lynda Hart, Caroline Keys, Ingrid Lacis, Kelly McCahill, Murray McPhail, Janice Miles, Joanne Remmler, Lisa Ringelberg, Maarten Ringelberg, Janet Sanderson, Sheri Shoniker, Bob Sinclair, Anne Storring, Lissa Verkerk, Judith White, Carol Whyman

Meeting called to order by Suzanne B.

2024 AGM meeting minutes reviewed by Janet S.
Motion to accept last years minutes.  
Moved by Andy B.
Seconded by Maggie C.
Motion carried.

President’s Report - Suzanne B.

-Donations of $500 each were made by the FPC this spring to Newleaf Link and to the Harrowsmith Social and Athletic Club. 
-Thank you to other executive members Janice M. and Janet S.
-Special thank you expressed to Anita Alton for the work she did for the FPC as secretary.
-Thank you to all the members who have volunteered as coordinators/social committee to help the club throughout the indoor and outdoor season.
-May 27th introduction to pickleball session was a success.  Thank you to those club members who helped with the running of the event.
-South Frontenac Township are budgeting for two new portable outdoor nets for Centennial courts.
-It has been an honour and a privilege to be president of the FPC.  My term ends December 31, 2025 and we will be looking for someone else to serve in the role of President of the club.

Treasurer’s Report - Janice M.

-Hard copy of club financials handed out for members present to review.  Copy of report will be attached to these minutes.
-Currently there are 155 members for the FPC.
-No fee change expected for the upcoming indoor play season.
-Question around indoor fee charged by HFMC.  Last season the fee was $50.00/hour.
-Suggestion was put to the members about purchasing a leaf blower for the outdoor season.

Motion to purchase a leaf blower for the club.
Moved by Andy B.
Seconded by Judith W.
Motion carried.

Other Business

-Stephen B. and Alison B. agree to continue on social committee.
-Directors at large: Les B., Joanne R., Andy B., Rose M., Lisa R., Don C.
-Janice and Janet agree to continue in their roles of Treasurer and Secretary respectively.
-July 1st volunteer: Al D., Alison B., Stephen B., Janice M., Janet S., Lisa R., Kelly Mc (maybe)
-On Wednesday July 2nd the club will celebrate Canada Day at Centennial Courts.
-July 22nd a club tournament fun day is planned.  Co-ed/different levels suggested.
-End of season event is planned for late September/early October.  Donations for the local food bank will be collected.
-Kelly McCahill has agreed to organize clinics for the club this outdoor season.
-HFMC: a request for times will be going in soon.  Suggestion was made that we ask for as much time as possible and then determine after what we will use.  3 times a week is preferred and Tuesdays and Thursdays would work for some.
-A call was made for someone from the club to serve as a Bench App coordinator.  Anyone interested in volunteering for this role is asked to contact Janice M.
-Andy B. provided a bit of history of FPC.  Discussion about interest in an indoor facility.  Suggestion was made that club make a formal request to the township for an indoor facility. Request to be made by Suzanne B.
-Members were advised by Andy B. of a Celebration of Life for FPC member Dave Pruner to be held on July 5th at the Second Chance Farm.
-Andy B. also made a request that members wear their name tags.  Al D. to be approached to confirm that he is still okay supplying name tags for those that are interested.  Janet S. will ask Al D.

Meeting adjourned at 12:18pm



